MINUTES
SANTEE COMMUNITY ORIENTED POLICING COMMITTEE
COUNCIL CHAMBERS
10601 MAGNOLIA AVENUE, SANTEE, CA 92071
FEBRUARY 14, 2022

A Regular meeting of the Santee Community Oriented Policing Committee (COMPOC) was called to
order by Mayor John Minto at 2:05 p.m.

1.

ROLL CALL:
Committee Members Present
John W. Minto, Mayor
Marlene Best, City Manager
Lt. Steve Bodine, Santee Sheriff's Department
Seraphina Eberhardt, Institute for Public Strategies - “substitute” for David Shorey
Linda Roach, Appointed Representative
Dr. Mark Foreman, PsyD, Appointed Representative
Mike Aiken, Citizen at Large

Staff Present:
Anne Morrison, City of Santee Recreation Services Manager
DeVerna Rogers, City of Santee Recreation Supervisor
Heather Heckman, City of Santee Management Analyst
Taya Denning, City of Santee Student Intern
Alicia Curtis, City of Santee Recreation Coordinator

Guests
Det. Sgt. Michael Gonzales, Santee Sheriff's Department
Jacob Donnan, Crime Prevention Specialist Lakeside Sheriff's Department
Deputy Kyle Van Deweghe, Santee Sheriff's Department

APPROVAL OF THE NOVEMBER 08, 2021 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES:
ACTION: No quorum present; no vote held. Will be continued until the next meeting.

UPDATES ON NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH AND CRIME PREVENTION EVENTS:

Lt. Bodine stated that Jacob Donnan, Crime Prevention Specialist for Lakeside, will be assisting
while Julia Diaz is on maternity leave. The Santee Sheriff's Department is assisting with the
Crime Free Multi-Housing program with training mobile home and apartment managers. The
Mayor suggested that Crime Free Multi-Housing program as a presentation topic for a future
meeting.

HOPE - SAN DIEGO COUNTY SHERIFFS:
Santee Sheriff Deputy, Kyle Van Deweghe made a presentation on the HOPE (Homeless

Outreach Program and Engagement) program. After the presentation questions and
discussion was held.

DIVERSITY, EQUITY AND INCLUSION (DEI) Update:
City Manager, Marlene Best provided information on the upcoming second DEI Workshop on
March 1, 2022 at 6:00 pm at Chambers at City Hall. Focus on Community Values. A



presentation regarding City of Santee DEI efforts was made at the Santee Collaborative
meeting.

COMMUNICATION FROM COMMITTEE AND STAFF MEMBERS:

Mayor Minto mentioned a new possible law regarding catalytic convertors.

Marlene Best informed the committee that Lt. Bodine will be transferring to another location
and there will be a replacement soon. Thank you, Lt. Bodine, COMPOC appreciates all your
support!

Anne Morrison stated that Fido Fest will be on February 26, 2022, Sheriffs K9 unit will be
attending. Dog licenses will be available.

7. COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: None

8. NEXT COMPOC MEETING DATE:
The committee will meet on March 14, 2022.
Topic: TBD

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:32 p.m.

Datg Approved:

% AR

Anng-Mafrison, Recreation Services Manager
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